## Memorandum

DATE: 27 August 1981

FROM Quality Control Lab., Environmental Section, NREAB, BMaintDiv

TO Mr. Sharpe, Suppy Ecologist, Environmental Section, NREAB, BMaintDiv

SUBJ Trihalomethane Surveillance aboard Camp Lejeune

- 1. The Trihalomethane Surveillance was arranged by LANTDIV in September 1980. Sampling was initiated by our Lab, of Hadnot Point And the Air Station water systems in October 1980. Analysis of the samples had been arranged by LANTDIV to be run by the US Army Environemntal Hygiene Agency in their laboratory at Fort McPherson, Ga. The Federal Registar calls for sampling every three months, however LANTDIV failed to notify us that the arrangement with the Army was for monthly sampling. I didnot learn until December so there was no November samples. Due to delays in mailing from Fort McPherson to here sample containers were not received in time to collect samples for March or May 1981.
- 2. 7 July 1981, Jerry Wallmeyer, of LANTDIV, arranged with the Army to increase the Trihalomethane Surveillance to include the Rifle Range Water System. Jerry Wallmeyer stated that surveillance would continue through December 1981 and thet Wallace Carter had been receiving the results and would forward them to us as soon as he received them all (after December).
- 3. On the sampling instruction sheet received with each batch of sample containers the point of contact listed for any questions is Mr. Willy Neal, Chief Chemist, US Army Environmental Hygiene Agency, Regional Division-South, Fort McPherson, GA (Autovon 588-3234, Commercial 404-752-3234).

Elizabeth A. Betz Supervisory Chemist

**CLW**